
Statement from the Gold Coast City Council  
 
The Gold Coast Building Certification Group (GCBCG) issued the Q1 Building 
a Certificate of Classification in 2005 (7 years ago).  Approximately 4 years ago 
there was a complaint made to the Building Services Authority (BSA) about the 
Mechanical Ventilation in a part of the Q1 Building and since then the GCBCG, 
BSA, Sunland Group and the Queensland Fire & Rescue Service have been 
working collaboratively to rectify the subject of the complaint. 
 
The content of the latest compliance report has been discussed by all 
agencies and documentation for the specific works has been submitted to 
GCBCG. GCBCG is currently considering the submission and the relevant 
compliance report.  Certification is expected following consultation with the 
key stakeholders and agencies. Sunland Group is scheduled to commence 
work and it is expected that all work will be completed and final approval 
issued within 4 months. 
 


